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SOURCES OF INFORMATION 
LFC Files 
 
Responses Received From 
Department of Workforce Solutions (DWS) 
 
SUMMARY 
 
     Synopsis of Bill  
 
Senate Bill 70 makes permanent provisions of Section 50-4-24(C) NMSA 1978 which exempt 
employers from paying overtime to airline employees who work more than 40 hours in a week 
due to voluntarily trading shifts with other employees. Under current law, certain employers of 
airline employees are exempt from paying overtime to employees due to voluntary shift changes 
with other employees. 
 
FISCAL IMPLICATIONS  
 
None. 
 
WHAT WILL BE THE CONSEQUENCES OF NOT ENACTING THIS BILL 
 
If SB 70 is not enacted, the current exception to overtime laws for employers of airline workers 
will expire on July 1, 2015.  
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